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CHARTING NOTICE 
 

Date:              March 6, 2020 

To:            Users of FAA Chart Supplement Publications 

From:            Aeronautical Information Services 

Subject:          Notices in Chart Supplement Alaska – High Frequency Active Auroral 
Research Program (HAARP) 

 
 
Starting with the July 16th, 2020 effective date, the Chart Supplement Alaska publication 
will remove the High Frequency Active Auroral Research Program (HAARP) entry listed 
below within the Notices section. 
 
These changes are in compliance with the Air Traffic Organization (ATO) AI/NOTAM 
Modernization Initiative. This initiative objective is to eliminate duplicative, redundant, 
and conflicting information used in flight planning and operations. 
 
Information regarding the High Frequency Active Auroral Research Program (HAARP) 
can be found at 
https://www.faa.gov/about/office_org/headquarters_offices/ato/service_units/systemops/f
s/alaskan/advisories/haarp/ . 
 
 
 
 
 
For questions or comments, please contact 9-AWA-AJV-A2-Apt-MapTeam@faa.gov 
 
 

 
 
 

(See next page for the HAARP notice scheduled for removal) 
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The following entry is being removed from the Notices section: 
 
ALASKA  
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